BAGONG PILIPINAS

% v Republic of the Philippines
lg@% DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY
*’*" (Kagawaran ng Enerhiya)

ADVISORY
2024-004-002-SEC

TO :  ALL DISTRIBUTION UTILITIES (DUs)
NATIONAL GRID CORPORATION OF THE PHILIPPINES (NGCP)
NATIONAL ELECTRIFICATION ADMINISTRATION (NEA)

SUBJECT : IMPLEMENTATION OF THE INTERRUPTIBLE LOAD PROGRAM
IN PREPARATION FOR SUMMER 2024
DATE : APR 01 2024

Pursuant to the declared policy of the State to ensure the quality, reliability, security
and affordability of the supply of electric power, the Department of Energy (DOE)
hereby enjoins the NGCP and DUs, as Administrators of the Interruptible Load
Program (ILP),' to be fully ready to activate and implement the ILP during the
summer/dry season which has recently commenced. This is in addition to other
measures to mitigate the effects of the El Niilo phenomenon in the power sector.

In this regard, the NGCP and DUs are requested to submit the following:
1. updates on the registered ILP participants; and

2. any concerns and request for support for DUs which are new to the implementation
of the ILP.

NEA is also enjoined to provide the necessary assistance to the electric cooperatives
(ECs) in the implementation of the ILP and the submission of the above information to
the DOE.

For compliance.

RAPHAEL P.M. LOTILLA
Secretary
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1 Section 1, Article lll, Energy Regulatory Commission Resolution No. 05, Series of 2015 (A Resolution
Adopting the Amended Rules to Govern the Interruptible Load Program [ILP])
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